
ART NEWS FLASH SEPT 11, 2019 
September Update  

 

There are a number of updates and clarifications that the Artistic Committee would like to 
communicate. If you have any questions please direct them through your club secretary to the 
Artistic Secretary at: artistic.secretary@gmail.com  

Artistic Number Renewal 

If a skater’s artistic number is not renewed each year then the number may be reassigned to a new 
skater. 

RollArt Footage for Officials, Coaches and Skater Training 

The Artistic Committee would like to use footage from RollArt events for training purposes. If you 
would NOT like footage of your event to be used for training then please contact the Art Committee 
secretary at: artistic.secretary@gmail.com  

Scheduling Requests for NZ Championships 

From 2020 onward, scheduling requests from skaters for NZ Champs will only be considered in 
exceptional circumstances. Skaters who enter NZ Champs are making the commitment to be 
available for the entirety of the competition which, in 2020 will run from Tuesday the 14th to 
Saturday the 18th of July. 

Scratching From One Event at NZ Champs 

Requests to be scratched from one event at NZ Champs but remain entered in other events will 
need to be accompanied by a medical certificate and will be approved or denied at the discretion of 
the Artistic Committee. 

Precision, Quartet and Show Group Reserves 

Precision, Quartet and Show groups are encouraged to recruit a reserve skater. Last minute 
requests for additions to a skating group due to the lack of a reserve skater will not be considered 
by the Artistic Committee in future.  

Volunteers 

The idea of a possible quota system for clubs to provide volunteers for competition organisers was 
discussed at our recent AGM. The Artistic Committee has asked for clubs to please consider the 
question of how best to increase volunteer numbers at skating events and competitions. We would 



love to hear any ideas or thoughts that your club might have about this. Please send your feedback 
to the Artistic Committee Secretary.  

2020 Dance Music 

We are now taking pre-orders for dance music CDs. If your club would like to purchase a Dance 
Music CD/Flash drive for the 2020 skating season please let us know by sending an email to 
artistic.secretary@gmail.com prices to be advised.  

Please circulate this News Flash to all your club members. 

Yours In Skating, 

Janine Price 

NZFRS Artistic Roller Sports Committee Secretary 

 


